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CALENDAR
March 15-=23 Spring Break.

March 19 Employee Development Center program "Managing Change."
Room 15, Memorial Hall, 12 noon. Bring your lunch.

March 21 Evaluating Media Center Services. Paducah Community
College Library, 12:30-3:30 PM.

March 22 Town Meeting "Values, Lifestyles and Moral Question of
the Energy Situation." Presbyterian Church, 171 Market
Street, 1:00-4:00 PM.

March 24 Architectural lecture by Lawrence Leis, Frankfort, Kentucky.
Room 209 Pence Hall, 1:00-2:00 PM.

EXHIBITS
Engineering Library Electric Vehicle Exhibit.
King North W. D. Howells; Railroad Timetables.

King South Oswald Research and Creativity Competition Entries.

University Archives
Mergaret I. King Library - North
University of Kentucky
Lexington, Kentucky 40506
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JOUT THE LIBRARIES

LSO NEWS

The Library Staff Organization is planning to issue the supplement to the
Kentucky Sampler and a 2d edition of the cookbook if there is enough interest.
Plans are being formulated to have the new edition spiral bound. Inquiries are
being made as to whether it will be feasible to have the old edition spiral
bound for those who wish to do so. This would be done for the cost of the binding
only. Please let me know if you are interested in:

1. A new edition to the Kentucky Sampler
2. Having the old edition of your Kentucky Sampler rebound
3. The supplement to the Kentucky Sampler

Toni Powell, LSO President

REMINDER: March is LSO membership month. Have you paid your dues? If you
haven't, send them along to Sandra Muenks or your LSO representative.

LSO REPRESENTATIVES: Because of the size of the department, two additional
representatives have been added for Acquisitions/Periodicals/Newspapers/Microtext.
Marvis Anderson will be the representative from Newspaper and Microtext in King
North and Lil Blackburn will cover the microfilming center. Thank you ladies.

WANTED: Two volunteers to help maintain the staff lounge in King South (when it's
finished). If interested see Andrea Bryant in Business and Economics Information

Center.,

NEWCOMER'S RECEPTION: The Library Staff Organization invites all staff members
to meet our newest staff members. The reception will be held in the Solarium
(Special Collections Department) on Tuesday March 18th at 3:00 pm. Come on
down and chat awhile. Refreshments will be served.

STAFF LOUNGE RULES

The Staff Lounge in Margaret I. King Library North is for the use of the employees
of the University of Kentucky System. In order to keep it pleasant for all staff
members we ask that you observe the following courtesies:?

1. Please dispose of food properly. All food not consumed should be removed
from the refrigerator before it spoils. Soup should not be washed down the sink
as it blocks the plumbing.

2. Please be sure the refrigerator door is completely closed. Not only will
food spoil but it wastes our precious energy.

3. Please clean up after yourself. All dishes should be washed and all food
wrappers thrown in the trash.

4. We would prefer that food be confined to the tiled area but if you do eat
in the carpeted area, please be careful and clean up after eating. It is difficult
to have the furniture cleaned.




Ideally, there is no need for a staff lounge committee because everyone looki
after themselves. Realistically this is not true. In order to keep the staff
lounge pleasant for everyone the staff lounge committee is going to do the following

Beginning March 20th, all perishable food left in the staff lounge will be
thrown away. All dirty dishes found in the lounge will be disposed of. This will
be done at 3 o'clock Friday afternoon, there will be no exceptions. Dishes and
utensils will no longer be provided in the staff lounge. You will have to bring
your own implements. LSO will provide dish detergent, salt, and pepper.

PLEASE NOTE: THE STAFF LOUNGE COMMITTEE WILL BE CLEANING THE APPLIANCES IN THE
STAFF LOUNGE ON THURSDAY AFTERNOON, MARCH 20TH. IF ALL THE RULES ARE OBSERVED
WE SHOULD BE ABLE TO MAKE IT A PLEASANT PLACE FOR EVERYONE.

LSO Officers
LSO Staff Lounge Committee

COME ONE, COME ALL! FIRST BIG TOUR SINCE THE MOVE!

Need to be more familiar with King Library? The ACTS Education Committee is spon-
soring the first tour of King since the big move. The tour will be on Tuesday
March 18 at 1:30 PM. The tour will include the Stacks, Reference, Circulation,
Periodicals, etc. We extend a special welcome to the people in Branch Libraries.
Needless to say, both Professional and Support Staff are welcome. At 3:00 PM
(immediately following the tour) be sure to come to the reception for Newcomers
(anyone who has joined our staff since September 1st) in Special Collections
Solarium. Refreshments will be served.

EMERGENCY MEDICAL WORKSHOP
The Staff Development Committee is sponsoring an Emergency Medical Workshop on
March 26 in the Staff Lounge, King North. There will be two sessions, one from

9:00-11:00 AM and one from 1:30-3:30 PM,

Alberta Cramer, from Health, Physical Education and Recreation, will present a
program which will help in dealing effectively with the more common emergency
situations.

Because the program involves audience participation, Ms. Cramer suggests we would
be more comfortable wearing jeans or slacks. If you like you may bring a towel
to lie on.

LACUNY NATIONAL WORKSHOP ON LIBRARY INSTRUCTION

"Programs and Packages' will be held June 27-28 in New York at Baruch College
immediately before the American Library Association Conference. The fee is
$15.00 and application deadline is May 15, 1980. For further information write
Lina Lowry, Box 317, Baruch College, 17 Lexington Avenue, New York, N.Y. 10010.

A STANFORD UNIVERSITY LIBRARIES CONFERENCE

"Disasters: Prevention & Coping" will be the topic at this May 21-22 conference.

Speakers will be J. Michael Bruer, Hilda Bohem and Peter Waters. A report on the

Stanford flood project will be made. Registration is limited to 135. Fee is $50.
For further information write: Sally Buchanan, Green Library, Stanford, Calif.

94305.




"MAKE THE EIGHTIES EXCITING - VOLUNTEER AND WIN"

This is the title of the Third Annual Governor's Conference on Volunteerism. It is
‘being held at the Galt House, Lousiville, Kentucky, April 21-22, 1980. Full reg-
istration fee for both days is $30.00 and includes two luncheons, one banquet, a
reception and materials. Pre-registration deadline is April 11, 1980. For further
information write: Governor's Office of Volunteer Services Conference, 903 Collins
Lane, Suite 7, Frankfort, Kentucky 40601.

STATISTICAL METHODS FOR PROFESSIONAL LIBRARIANS

A workshop to be held in Nashville, Tennessee, March 24-27. Registration fee $185.
Inquiries go to: R. Wilburn Clouse, Dept. of Library Science, Box 501, George Pea-
body College for Teachers, Vanderbilt University, Nashville, Tennessee 372085

U.S. Office of Personnel Management - Register now, cost from $110 to $200, courses
start April, May and June: Effective English Workshop; Basic Management Analysis;
Seminar for Executive Secretaries; Advanced EEO Counseling; ADP for Administrative;
Clerical, and Secretarial Personnel; Freedom of Information and Privacy Acts
(briefing); Time Management for Secretaries; Listening and Memory Development:
Understanding and Managing Human Behavior; Report Writing.

For additional information about the above training... Please call the Employee
Development Center 7-1851 or come in and see us in Room 15, Memorial Hall.

SPRING IS ONLY ONE WEEK AWAY!

A new (to us, anyway) twist on the '"shell game' is the use of egg shells as seed
starters. Remove the top 1/3 of egg shells and save them in the cartoms. Fill
with a mixture of soil and vermiculite, plant seeds and dampen the soil. Cover
with plastic till germinated and thin to one seedling per shell. Let this plant

grow until it has two true leaves before transplanting in the garden. Then crush
the bottom of the shell and plant shell and all. The shell even adds a little
calcium to fertilize your soil. ga
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OPPORTUNITIES FOR PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT

Edgerton College in Kenya is looking for a Librarian to develop their library.
Edgerton College is a three year Agricultural School. If interested contact
Dr. Herb Massey, Director of International Programs, College of Agriculture at
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Information Science Faculty Position, University of Arizona. Salary dependent
on qualifications. Application deadline: April 1, 1980.

Librarian I, Mental Health Center and Librarian I, Forensic Unit, Dayton Develop-
ment Center. Salary range: $11,981-$15,579.

Head, Automated Cataloging Section, University of Florida. Salary up to $18,000.
Application deadline: May 1, 1980.

Special Collections/Gift and Exchange Librarian, University of New Mexico Law
School. Salary negotiable. Application deadline: June 1, 1980.
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Continuation of Opportunities For Professional Employment

Head of Acquisitions, University of New Mexico. Salary $16,000-$20,000. Applica-
tion deadline: March 15, 1980.

Science Cataloger, University of North Carolina. Salary $12,500 or more. Applica-
tion deadline: May 1, 1980.

Music Listening Librarian, Princeton University. Salary dependent upon qualifica-
tions. Application deadline: April 155 19805

Reference and Instruction Librarian, Stanford University. Salary $16,500-$19,500.
Application deadline: May 1, 1980.

Books have advantages over all other existing media. “They

can be read at the reader’s choice of time and at the
reader’s pace. They can be interrupted and taken up
again. They can be transported easily, any place. They do
not blow fuses, wear out, or require maintenance or
adjustment. They contain an author’s work in the purest
form. But perbaps most important, books exist on an
economic base that owes nothing so far to advertising or
other outside forces that influence virtually every other
area of communication, whether in fiction or nonfiction. I
believe that books in our society stand as our last free

means of communication.

—Julian P. Muller




